
        June 23, 2020 

14
th
 Day of The April Term  

Maysville, MO 

 

 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk , Melissa Meek. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer 

followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

The minutes of the June 16, 2020 were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion 

to approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for today’s meeting with 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White making  the second. Motion carried.  

 

In attendance for today’s meeting were Chet Owen. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll signed documents for the BRO project with MODOT, Region D for 

grants, agreement with The Workforce Development Board and with Eagle View for the Assessor’s office.  

 

There was discussion on a road washout in Camden Township and patron concern over brush on Irwin Road. 

 

At 10 a.m. bids were opened for the painting of the Courtroom. Sister Act of Maysville and Brown 

Construction and Drywall of Laclede, MO were the only bidders. West District Commissioner, Kyle White 

made the motion to accept the bid of  $2,880.00 from Sister Act with East District Commissioner, Garry 

McFee making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman and Chief Deputy Tracy Neill met with the Commission to discuss replacement of 

vehicles and that his department had been helping the Cameron PD during their loss of an officer.  

 

The Commission discussed the latest communication from DNR concerning the roof. County Clerk, Melissa 

Meek advised them of a plaque that was on the Gentry County Courthouse designating their building as 

historical noting that we had never received this from DNR further questioning rather we are actually on the 

registry.    

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised there will be a ACCD 911 meeting on June 29, 2020 in the basement of 

the DeKalb County Courthouse.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll will attend a CAP meeting this evening June 23.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be 

June 30, 2020 at 9 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


